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MINUTES OF THE 60th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Wednesday, 27 September 2023 at 7pm
The meeting was held at the Glen-yr-Afon Hotel, Usk.
Chair’s Welcome
Marc Leppard, Chair of Trustees, opened the meeting by welcoming everyone to our 60th AGM, the first face to face AGM since 2019. He thanked all staff, volunteers and members without whom the Trust would not be able to function. Marc then highlighted some of work done during the past twelve months. More than 2,550 hours of volunteer work had been recorded and a strategy to increase volunteering was currently being put together. Management plans for all reserves were being written, providing an audit that will inform the development of each reserve. There are also ambitious plans to increase our landholdings which will double the size of our reserves. Marc asked all members to sign our petitions that are aimed at influencing Welsh government policy towards solar farms and other damaging developments on the Gwent Levels. Bearing in mind the need for youth involvement, we are putting together the structure for a Youth Board. This will provide our younger members with an opportunity to bring their concerns to the attention of both the Board and staff. Our Wild Health work has expanded and is now reaching more people than ever who can benefit from being outdoors. Over the year we have welcomed more than 1,230 new members and there was a huge response from members from our Big Give Appeal. We are extremely grateful for the legacies received during the year particularly Pat Gorvin, Lorna Riley and Dr. Martin Anthoney and want to thank them and their families for their generosity. Our finances are sound, income was c.£1.9 million (last year £1.4 million) and expenditure was £1.6 million (last year £1.2 million) There are also six months operating reserves at present.
Marc introduced Natalie Waller, Head of Nature Solutions. Two projects from her team were then spotlighted.

Stand for Nature. Natalie explained to members the purpose of the Stand for Nature project. It focussed on young people aged 9-14 years old. Three of the group then gave presentations on what they had been doing and how they felt about being part of the project. These were very well received by members and Marc thanked all three for such confident, thoughtful presentations.

Wild Health. Ian Thomas gave an update on the project. 2022/23 had been another very successful year. Ian highlighted feedback from partner agencies who were full of praise for what the team had achieved. Around twenty groups are working with our Wild Health team, over eight hundred people have engaged since January 2022, and five hundred and thirty three sessions have been delivered. Ian commented that the project’s principles of inclusivity are helping to take the “dis” out of disability and make a significant contribution of meeting the Trust’s vision of 1 in 4 people taking positive action for wildlife by 2031. The ripple effect of the influence on families, friends and peers cannot be underestimated.

Marc thanked Ian for his detailed presentation and congratulated the team on their continuing growth and success.

AGM
The formal part of the meeting was then started.
1.
Apologies for absence

Apologies had been received from Adam Taylor, Chris Hatch, Dai Rees, Rob Waller, Nerys Lloyd-Pierce, Nicholas Beswick, John Evans, Neville Davies, Lynda Patchin, Louise Davies, Diane Palmer, Sharon Parfitt, Ray Sherry.
2.
Minutes of the 2022 AGM
A copy of the Minutes had been made available on the Trust’s website from the 1st September. No queries comments had been received.
Marc proposed the acceptance of the minutes as a correct record. This was agreed by members nem con.
3.
Annual Report and Financial Statement for the year ended 31 March 2022
Marc explained that, again, these documents had been available both online or by contacting the office since 1st September. No-one had made any comments or raised any queries Marc asked members to vote on acceptance of the Annual Report and Financial statement. This was agreed, nem con.
4.
Adoption of Auditors for year ending 31 March 2023
Since last year, the Trust had sought new auditors. This was in line with good financial practice. Two firms had been interviewed and Haines Watts were recommended by the Board to become our auditors with a five year contract. The Chair asked the members to vote on the proposal and it was agreed nem con 
5.
Re-election of Trustees/Vice Presidents
Jonathan Stephens had now served as a trustee for 5 years and was standing for re-election. Julia James had been a vice president for 5 years and was also happy to be re-elected.
Both were re-elected, nem con.
6.
Introduction of Board Officers
Marc explained to the meeting that the Board officers had been agreed by the Trustees. Officers for the next year would be: Marc Leppard, Chair and John Newton, Treasurer. Rob Waller was retiring from the Board after 10 years dedicated service. During that time, Rob had been vice-chair and acted as Chair on numerous occasions. He intends to continue as a much-valued volunteer. Sue Finn is stepping down as Secretary but will continue in the role until the vacancy is filled. Marc told the meeting that that the Board would be seeking new trustees in the near future. An advert would be appearing in the Autumn issue of WAG. Marc offered the Board’s thanks to staff, volunteers and supporters for their tireless work throughout the past year, helping to deliver such a successful Trust. After the close of the formal part of the meeting, there was a break for refreshments. 
Gemma Bodé, Head of Nature Recovery, began the second half of the evening, by listing the many of the activities that her team were undertaking. Base line monitoring was particularly important for managing the ten endangered species identified in the current business plan. Action plans could be constructed based on the relevant evidence.
 A video of the Magor Marsh taken by Rob Waller, volunteer and retiring trustee, using a drone, was then shown. This was accompanied by the “Archers” theme tune! 
John and Marilyn Dunkelman, owners of a wildlife, site then presented a series of slides showing how the site had developed since they took it on twelve years ago. The results were spectacular. There were now seven species of orchid, 2,000 plus flowers in 2023 compared with 14 in 2011. They described how much valuable advice they had received and how much community interest and enthusiasm had been stimulated. GWT and Monmouth Meadows group had provided advice and support and a grant for fencing had come from Wye Valley AOB funding.
Mike Webb, our planning officer, then spoke about the Campaign to Save the Levels,  which are now being targeted as a “dumping ground” for bad planning development decisions. Mike emphasised that GWT were not opposed to solar farms but that they should not be constructed on/near to SSSI’s. mike had analysed post construction documents following the building of one solar farm. Lapwings and meadow pipits have already disappeared and there is 14 times more silt in the water than pre-development. Petro-chemical pollution is also 23 times higher. Mike made a plea for everyone to look out for our petitions and add their signatures. 

 Marc thanked all staff, volunteers and Wildlife Warriors and Nature Nurturers for their entertaining and thought provoking presentations. He commented how inspiring it was to hear of all the work that members and volunteers undertake to support the Trust.

Gemma then ran a short question and answer session where the state of Gwent’s rivers proved to be of greatest concern to members.

The meeting ended with Marc thanking everyone for their attendance and continuing support.  
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